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News

Environmental Audit Committee 
probe environmental damage of 
drinks packaging
The House of Commons, 
Environmental Audit Committee, has 
begun an inquiry into the damage 
being done to the environment by 
disposable drinks packaging. The 
inquiry will focus on the impact of 
plastic bottles and coffee cups.

Cardboard coffee cups are a particular 
problem; an estimated 7 million 
are discarded every day but on 
average only 1 in 400 is recycled. 
This is because they are fused 
with polyethylene to make them 
waterproof. However, only 2 sites in 
the UK have the capacity to separate 
this coating.

The Committee will look at what 
actions are being undertaken by 
industry and Government to reduce 
this type of waste and will investigate 
possible solutions.
The Committee is seeking written 
submissions by 5pm, Wednesday 5 
April 2017. 

Got 2 Minutes? Pick it, Bag it, 
Snap it, and Tag it!
The Love Your Lough team along 
with Newry, Mourne and Down 
District Council and Carlingford 
Tidy Towns worked together to 
launch the #2minutebeachclean 
initiative in Carlingford Lough. The 
#2minutebeachclean is a simple 
concept. If you are out and about on 
the beach why not take 2 minutes 
and do your own beach clean-up? 
Every piece of litter removed from the 
beach matters. Each and every piece 
of plastic removed from the marine 
environment is no longer a danger 
to the animals that live there. It won’t 
break down into micro plastics, 
strangle seabirds or mammals or end 
up being ingested. 

Beach Clean Stations
A number of #2minutebeachclean 
stations have been located around 
Carlingford Lough.  They provide litter 
pickers and bags for the public to use 
for their clean up. When done, snap a 
photo of the rubbish collected 
and post it to Facebook, Twitter 
or Instagram, tagging it with 
#2minutebeachclean.  Through these 
social media sites, you will be joining 
a band of other beach lovers from 
across the globe in showing how you 
are protecting our marine life and 
oceans.  Everyone has 2 minutes. You’ll 
be surprised what a difference you can 
make!

Development of international 
water industry position statement 
on non-flushable and ‘flushable’ 
labelled products 
This statement has been developed 
to prevent problems with sewer, pipe 
and toilet blockages. It will also raise 
awareness about the human and 
environmental costs of sewer flooding 
and the pollution that this can cause. 
Organisations, such as the Northern 
Ireland Environment Agency have 

#2minutebeachclean volunteers continued 

http://www.parliament.uk/business/committees/committees-a-z/commons-select/environmental-audit-committee/news-parliament-2015/disposable-packaging-coffee-cups-plastic-bottles-inquiry-launch-16-17/
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Whitehouse Lagoon, just north 
of Belfast, is one of only 30 saline 
lagoons in Northern Ireland. It was 
formed in 1980 when the M5 was 
constructed, cutting Whitehouse 
Strand off from the Belfast Lough. Six 
sluices pass under the M5 and these 
cause a time lag of about two hours 
between high and low tide in the 
lagoon and the Lough. 

Wildlife
Overwintering birds appreciate this, 
as mudflats are exposed at different 
times. The Glas-na-Braden river 
brings in fresh water, contributing 
to the brackish water profile that 

characterises a saline lagoon. The 
lagoon is a designated Area of Special 
Scientific Interest.

Volunteers
Since 2014 a small group of volunteers 
has made a concerted effort to 
remove litter from the lagoon shore. 
Once in the lagoon, the litter circulates 
and builds up, creating a hazard to the 
birds and spoiling the amenity value 
of this special habitat. Most of the 
litter appears to come from the stream 
and the adjacent park. The sluices 
provide a barrier against all but the 
smallest objects which may be in the 
Lough. 

Litter Surveys
Several litter surveys have been 
conducted on the Gideon’s Green 
shore. We have found that on 
average about 82% of the litter is 
plastic, followed by sanitary waste 
at 14%. Sanitary waste is very high 
in comparison with Keep Northern 
Ireland Beautiful’s Marine Litter Survey 
results where it is typically 4-5%. 

Next Steps
Large objects indicate that there 
is dumping in the lagoon and the 
stream.  We have found shopping 
trolleys, large items of furniture, 
children’s buggies, tyres, gas cylinders, 
pallets and numerous glass and plastic 
bottles. Our next step is to try to 
identify the main litter sources in the 
hope of reducing the volume entering 
the lagoon. 

Check out the Lagoon’s Facebook 
page (Love the Lagoon at Whitehouse) 
or email whitehouselagoon@gmail.
com if you are interested in joining us.

Whitehouse Lagoon

Love the Lagoon at Whitehouse by Rosie Watkins, Volunteer

Contact: whitehouselagoon@gmail.com

mailto:whitehouselagoon@gmail.com
whitehouselagoon@gmail.com
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The fishing industry accumulates a lot 
of old netting, which can be seen lying 
at many harbours. The cost of disposal 
(normally to landfill) is high.

Viable method of recyling
 I was looking for viable method 
of recycling the nets and whilst 
attending a course in Edinburgh I 
met Harry Owen from Newhaven, 
England who was involved with a 
Danish company called Plastix Global, 
recycling old fishing nets. 

Visitors from Denmark
We arranged for representatives 
from Plastix Global to visit our fishing 
harbours (Ardglass, Kilkeel and 
Portavogie), where they saw what 
was available. We discussed the types 
and amounts of netting, logistics and 
time frame involved.  The nets used 
at the fishing ports mainly consist of 
bottom trawl nets which are made 
from polyethylene and there were also 
some other pelagic (mid water) fishing 
nets made from nylon.

Containers Arrive
It was agreed that Plastix Global 
would send over 3 containers from 
Denmark which would be left on 
trailers at the harbours for filling. The 
containers were the open topped 
type with a tarpaulin stretched over 
the top. We already have a system at 
the harbours where nets are tagged 
with a disposal date, giving owners 
time to remove good nets so only 
unwanted nets were recycled. The 
containers were filled by Harbour 
staff with the aid of hired teleporters. 
Approximately 200 nets in total were 
sent for recycling.

Cost of disposal
There was no cost for the disposal of 
the nets to the fishermen and the cost 
of transporting the nets was met by 
Plastix Global. Some nets retrieved 
through the Fishing for Litter Scheme 
were also sent for recycling.

What has become of the nets?
The nets were duly sent to Denmark 
and will be processed into pellets for 
reuse in manufacturing, and even 
made into Lego!
I am looking forward to feedback from 
Denmark and hope we can continue 
the scheme.

Looking Forward
I would like to see a more joined 
up recycling process where litter 
removed by the Fishing for litter 
Scheme, Beach Cleans and ‘end of life’ 
nets can, where appropriate, be sent 
to a local recycler for reuse.

The Net Value by John Smyth, Northern Ireland Fishery Harbour Authority 

Contact: john.smyth@nifha.co.uk

Fishing nets for recycling in Ardglass

mailto:john.smyth@nifha.co.uk
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Marine Litter Monitoring continued 

Contact: Michael.McAliskey@daera-ni.gov.uk

fibre fragments from washing of 
clothes. Secondary source micro 
plastics are broken down plastic litter. 
These can be ingested by diverse 
marine fauna, including zooplankton, 
mussels, oysters, prawns, fish etc. 
and can enter the human food chain. 
Research studies are now focussed on 
investigating whether consumption 
of plastic debris by marine organisms 
translates into toxic exposures for 
people who consume seafood, with 
particular relevance to plasticisers, 
flame retardants and heavy metals. 

Marine Litter Monitoring
In order to be able to assess the 
impact of marine litter it is necessary 
for government to undertake 
monitoring of litter in three marine 
compartments: beach litter, seabed 
litter and micro plastic litter in water, 
sediment or biota (fish/shellfish). 
These indicators give information on 
the amount, type and trends of litter 
in the marine environment.

Advantages of our approach
Volunteer led beach cleans and litter 
surveys facilitate the removal of large 
quantities of litter from the marine 
and coastal environments. They can 
also reduce the cost of sampling 
and enhance public awareness of 
environmental issues and generate 
insightful data. 

Way forward
Ultimately though, the most 
efficacious and economic solution is 
to minimise and eventually prevent 
the release of litter into the marine 
environment. This can be done by 
reducing our consumption and 
inappropriate disposal of synthetic 
and persistent materials, such as 
plastic.

 Some implications of the degradation of micro plastic litter contamination.

mailto:Michael.McAliskey@daera-ni.gov.uk
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